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Royal College of Nursing response to the Department of Health consultation 
on setting the mandate to NHS England for 2016 to 2017 

 
With a membership of around 425,000 registered nurses, midwives, health visitors, 
nursing students, health care assistants and nurse cadets, the Royal College of 
Nursing (RCN) is the voice of nursing across the UK and the largest professional 
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We would also welcome the mandate restarting the commitments made in the Five 
Year Forward View with regards to the Workplace Wellbeing Charter, the Global 
Corporate Challenge, the TUC’s Better Health and Work initiative, the implantation of 
NICE guidance on promoting healthy workplaces, particularly for mental health, and 
need to ensure that staff are offered quick and easy access to occupational health 
services. 
 

5. What views do you have on how we set objectives for NHS England to 
reflect their contribution to achieving our priorities?  
 

The RCN has responded to every consultation on the mandate since its creation, 
and welcomes the opportunity to shape what we believe to be an important part of 
the infrastructure to ensure the delivery of safe, high-quality and effective health and 
social care across England. We were therefore disappointed that the consultation 
window given for this update was so short (approximately four weeks).  

We would request some reflection on the period allowed for providing responses, 
since the shortness of promotion seems to be in direct opposition to the ethos of 
transparency and participation written through the consultation document. 

 
23 November 2015 
Royal College of Nursing 


